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Aloha Everyone,

My name is Jeannie and | am an alcoholic and | currently serve as your Hawaii Area 17
Alternate Chair. My home group is the Kailua Kona Group, also known as KKAA, in West
Hawaii District 8.

Thank you to our officers for facilitating today, Leeward District 3 for serving as our co-hosts,
and welcome everyone here taking time out of their busy schedule.

As Alternate Chair, | carry a vote and therefore attend area officers’ planning meetings, finance
committee meetings, assembly and committee co-host tech meetings, the Annual Hawaii
Steering and Convention Committee meetings as well as the West Hawaii Central Office
meeting. | attend these but there are other representatives here today who will do the
reporting.

In the past, before covid and before meeting virtually, we had online registration for committee
meetings only, not for assemblies. While meeting virtually, | create the online registration for
both gatherings. Once we move to in-person and/or hybrid meetings in 2022 we hope to offer
online registration as well as paper registration for assemblies. There has been discussion
about hybrid assemblies and Tommy may have talked about it in his report today. If we move
forward with hybrid he will work with hosting districts along with Deborah, and me. | get a
twinge of fear thinking about the technical side of a hybrid meeting but our goal is to remain
teachable, right?

In saying all that we have great hope that our January 22nd & 23rd, 2022 Inventory Assembly
will be either in-person and/or hybrid. | reached out to Waianae District 17 who will be hosting
the January Assembly with action items that need to be in place and announced at the August
Budget Assembly which will be quickly upon us. | look forward to working closely with our
hosting districts in 2022.

Also, my duty is to support Deborah, our chair, and serve wherever needed.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve.

Jeannie




